TOWN OF MANY
July 10, 2020
Special Called Session

The Mayor and Aldermen of the Town of Many met in special session via teleconference due to the
COVID-19 outbreak, on Friday, July 10, 2020 at 2:00 P.M. which was conducted from Town Hall.
Present were Mayor Ken Freeman, Town Clerk Amie Brown and Deputy Clerk Janice Randow.
Present by teleconference where roll call was announced one member at a time, were Mayor Pro-
Tem James Kennedy and council members Bobbie Jackson and Mary Brocato, and Airport Manager
Lee Woods. Absent were council members Anita Darwin and Gay Corley.

Mayor Ken Freeman called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M.

Open to Public Comments relating to items on agenda: No one from the public was available
The purpose of the meeting:
Resolution #2 of 2020 to accept FAA - AIP Grant Project No. 3-22-0030-012-2020 if
$338,750.00: Mayor Freeman explained that this resolution is to accept a grant for the

ramp work at the airport. Passed with a motion by Brocato; seconded by Jackson. Vote
unanimous as each council member was called by name one at a time.

Mayor Freeman asked Airport Manager Lee Woods to explain the plan for the airport. Mr.
Woods said because of the Coronavirus the federal government is funding these grants at
100% so the state has money left over and they are offering us approximately $90,000.00
so today we need the Mayor to sign a grant application for the engineering for a project
that was being engineered in 20-21 and job done in 21-22 but if we go ahead and engineer
it this year we can move the 21-22 to be done in 20-21 and we would get 1.4 million next
year and we will need to accept another resolution next week for the approximate
$90,000.00. Mayor Freeman asked for council’s approval to allow him to sign any and all
grant applications dealing with Hart Airport. Passed with a motion by Kennedy; seconded
by Brocato. Vote unanimous as each council member was called by name one at a time.

Further Discussion: Mayor Freeman asked the council to give thought about passing an
ordinance requiring face masks be worn in public or face a fine. Fines could be charged in
phases such as a warning for the first offense, $25.00 fine, $50.00 fine and $100.00 fine for
the fourth offense.

Next scheduled Regular Council Meeting is on Tuesday, July 21, 2020.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 2:14 P.M. was made by Alderwoman Brocato and seconded by
Alderman Kennedy. Vote unanimous as Mayor Freeman called each council member by name one
at a time.
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